BOARD OF SELECTMEN SELECTMEN MEETING TUESDAY, MAY 21, 2014 - 7:00 P.M. HALIFAX ELEMENTRY SCHOOL – ROOM 105

Meeting came to order at 7:00 p.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron and Kim R. present.

The following business was discussed:

Emergency Response System Contract

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to sign the contract between the Town of Halifax and Emergency Response System to conduct an assessment center for a new fire chief.

Memorial Day Essays

The office has the essays but no one to judge them. Seelig suggested that either the office staff reads all the essays or the selectmen read them. Garron asked if they had been given to the veterans' agent and Seelig stated that the agent thought it was done automatically. It was not until early in May that Seelig contacted the school and asked them to get the essays submitted. The essays need to get read by Friday (May 23rd) and Seelig had suggested that each selectmen pick a grade to do. It was agreed that Garron will read Grade 5, Roy will do Grade 4 and Schleiff will do Grade 6.

Assessment Center

Seelig stated that the fire chief assessment center will be June 14th.

Line Item Transfers

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved the following line item transfers:

FROM	ТО	AMOUNT
Collector Clerical #01-148-5113	Collector's Exp./Postage #01-149-5340	\$ 1,500.00
Clerk's Payroll/Clerical #01-161-5113	Clerk's Exp./Postage #01-162-5340	\$ 400.00

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board unanimously voted to continue their meeting to the All Purpose Room to attend the Annual Town Meeting at 7:30 p.m.:

Troy E. Garron